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Diary Dates
Date Event

Tuesday 22nd July 
2025

Year 6 Leavers Assembly at 
9.00am (est. end time of 
9.20)

Tuesday 22nd July 
2025

Last day of term, school 
finishes at 1.15pm

Wednesday 23rd

July 2025
InSet Day – school closed for 
children

Wednesday 3rd

September 2025
InSeT day – school closed to 
children

Thursday 4th

September 2025
InSeT day – school closed to 
children

Friday 5th

September 2025
School starts for children

Mr. Comer, Headteacher

Dear Parents and Carers

Manland Values Award

Manland Values Award

Daniel is a shining example of what it means to make the most of every 
opportunity at school. Week after week, he approaches each day with a 
positive attitude, an inquisitive mind and an excited determination that 
sets a brilliant example for those around him. Whether in the classroom, on 
the sports field or out on the playground, Daniel comes to school ready to 
get the most out of his day. Daniel has stepped up in a number of ways —
not only did he take part in our maths challenge, solving tricky problems 
alongside teammates, but he also proudly represented our school in the 
district sports event. His efforts and sportsmanship were a credit to the 
team and to the school community. Daniel approaches everything with 
exuberance and wonder. His ability to balance efforts across all lessons, 
extracurricular activities and thoughtful support of his peers shows 
maturity beyond his years. Well done, Daniel.

It was wonderful to see so many of our families at 
the HSA summer fete on 4th July.  The summer fete 
is always a fantastic event and this year was no 
exception.  Thank you to all the parents and carers 
who helped; whether you baked a cake, manned a 
stall, flipped a burger or donated some sweets, you 
all contributed to a memorable event for our pupils.

On behalf of the whole school community, I want to 
extend a special thank you to Mr Heineike, Mrs 
Wollaston and Mrs Booth for all the time and hard 
work they put in to this year’s fete.  With District 
Sports, Sports Day and the Manland camp also 
taking place recently, you truly deserve a rest this 
summer!  Thank you - we really appreciate all you 
do for our school community.  

George G is a most worthy recipient of the Manland Cup. From the very 
beginning of the year, George’s integrity has shone through and permeates 
everything he does. In the classroom this is shown by approaching each 
task with diligence and enthusiasm. George’s flexible approach means he 
works really well with others – considering their opinions, adapting where 
necessary and always willing to help others if they’re stuck. As a loyal 
friend, George puts others before himself; his kindness is repaid by those 
who equally value his friendship. Out of the classroom, George’s 
determination and enthusiasm knows no bounds! His energy is limitless 
and inspires others to keep going if they ever feel like giving up.
We’re so proud of your journey George, and this is only the start!



Empowering children to lead fulfilling lives 

Spotlight on Year 5&6 Performance
What a performance!  A huge well done to our pupils from Year 5 and 6 who recently performed the 
Lion King.  With packed audiences at both performances, the children sang, danced and acted their 
socks off – we were so impressed with the talent we saw on stage!  Well done all!

The performances were enhanced with the beautiful new sound panelling, 
donated by the Year 6 Leavers and the HSA, and the PA system provided by 
Friends of Manland – thank you for supporting music and drama at our school!
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Spotlight on Pupil Parliament

Our very own Pupil Parliament journeyed to the Houses of Parliament this week! Our visit coincided 
with Prime Minister’s Question Time; children very much enjoyed the hustle and bustle as MPs zipped 
around Parliament. Children visited the House of Lords, finding out how bills are proposed and 
become law (did you know that Parliament has its own version of ping-pong?!) It’s fair to say that our 
guide was very impressed with children’s knowledge of not only the voting process, but the leaders of 
our country and the parties they belong to, even commenting ‘I’ve never had that question answered 
by a child before!’

Our tour was followed by activities that reinforced the day’s learning, and we were lucky enough to be 
visited by our local MP too. Victoria Collins spent some time with our Pupil Parliament answering 
their questions: what do you love about your job? Why did you want to become an MP? What’s the 
worst thing about your job? We were so impressed by our Pupil Parliament – they represented our 
school excellently. Maybe one day they’ll be answering questions themselves at Parliament!



Empowering children to lead fulfilling lives 

Spotlight on Design and Technology

Year 6 have been flexing their practical and creative skills over the past two weeks, building bird 
boxes as part of the design and technology lessons. 

Ably assisted by Mr Dwyer and the Year 6 teaching team, the children have measured up the 
different pieces of the bird boxes and used clamps and saws to cut the pieces to size.  After 
sanding the edges, Year 6 then constructed their bird boxes, using glue and nails.  

I’m sure you will agree that Year 6 have done a fantastic job!  We were really impressed with 
their sensible behaviour throughout the lessons and we hope to see the bird boxes up in
gardens soon!
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Safeguarding

We have a Safeguarding Team in school. 
If you ever have a concern about a child, 

please speak to:
Mr Comer, Mrs Kemp or Miss Noonan or 

email them at 
safeguarding@manland.herts.sch.uk

Attendance

Our whole school attendance for the 
last two weeks is 97.5%  

Well done everyone!  Let’s keep it up 
till the end of the year!

Empowering children to lead fulfilling lives 

Last Saturday was the annual Colts tournament and 
presentation day and many Manland boys and girls were 
present. Amar from Year 3 was very pleased to be awarded the 
coach’s Player of the Year in his squad, and Tom Mills was very 
happy to be awarded the players’ Player of the Year.

Well done to everyone!

Pupil News

In Tennis news, George P in 
Year 6 recently came 2nd in 
the Elliswick LTC U12 tennis 
tournament! 

Well done George!

Finally, we have some pupil business news!  Sophie in Year 6  
had a stall at this years summer fete, selling bracelets and 
teddy bear crayons she made.  

Sophie ran the stall alongside Elouise and Gabrielle and, 
together, they raised £44 for the school!

Sophie, we are very proud of you spending your own time 
making and selling products to raise money for the school.  
Well done!


